From: Christine Davison_

Sent: 25 July 2021 15:0

To: Planning Planning

Subject: Re: Comments on 2020/2990/P have been received by the council.

|[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra
care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you (o verily vour password elc. Please note there have been
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Last year the developer of 12 & 14 Maresfield Gardens applied to put in air con units with condensers
located to the rear of the garden - planning application number 2020/2990/P made on 17/08/2020.

It was withdrawn rather than rejected as the planning officer Nora-Andreea Constantinescu (extension
) was not going to approve. 1 lodged the objection from which 1 am email responding to (see previous

email below).

However, they have gone ahead and installed the units. Please see below the photos of the units in the shed
of number 14. Tunderstand there are also air con units in the shed of 12 Maresfield Gardens.

We believe the noise from these units will be very disturbing not only to us but other neighbours as well -
we already have the example of SHH school and their units.

Please see two photos taken on 24/07/21 of the units in the shed of number 14:















I look forward to your response.
Kind regards,

Christine Davison

On 1 Sep 2020, at 10:19, planning(@camden.gov.uk wrote:

T am strongly appealing the proposed instalment of 2 air conditioning units at 12/14
Maresfield Gardens. T live in the garden flat at 16 Maresfield Gardens and the unit will be
adjacent to my house, barely a few feet away.

This will cause noise pollution into our house and garden with our bedrooms being at the
back of the house facing the garden. There is a large air conditioning unit at SHHS which can
be heard at least 50 metres away and is on 24/7.

With coronavirus our garden is used all the time and is essential for working and self
isolation.

The units will also disturb the wildlife in the gardens and adversely affect the environment.
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